HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

EXECUTIVE SESSION

TUESDAY, JULY 24, 2018 – 8:45 P.M.

SELECTMEN MEETING ROOM
-------------------------------------------------------------

Moved by Garron and seconded by Millias, the Board voted as follows to enter into Executive Session at 8:40 p.m. to discuss litigation between Halifax v. Bergstrom and Andrews v. Halifax and contracts for the Fire and Police Chiefs: 
	Kim R. Roy
	-
	Yes

	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Thomas Millias
	-
	Yes


LITIGATION

Bergstrom v. Halifax

Seelig stated that he is waiting for the Attorney General’s office to approve the By-Law.  He also stated that the attorney for the ZBA is dancing around trying to play her role too much and ZBA would like to win instead of moving it along.  Berstrom’s lawyer is okay with all this and a decision from the AG’s office should be in a few weeks.  If it is too close to the November Mudfest event Seelig recommends that the BOS issue the permit as they did this past June.

CONTRACTS 

Fire Chief & Police Chief
Roy said that they were hoping the merge with Plympton would have worked out as we would have been able to bump up Chief Viveiros’ pay and everyone else’s.  Seelig should also get a bump in pay and not to mention that the police chief is underpaid.  Roy asked Viveiros what his bottom line was and he said $5,000.  Millias said that they need to take care of the two people who need it most and one is Seelig.  Roy added that Viveiros has gotten more grants than anyone else.  The only other positions Roy sees screaming is Arlanna, Kendra and Assistant Treasurer.  She asked where they can get the money for the Town Administrator, Fire Chief and Police Chief and Seelig said they could raise and appropriate but keep in mind there is the COA project.   He also said that with Chief Broderick retiring we will not have to hire someone until November.  Millias asked if they would be starting a new Police Chief off at $109,000 and with that being said Roy suggested holding off on raising the Police Chief’s salary.  

Two Articles will be put on the STM warrant; the Town Administrator’s and the Fire Chief’s contract.  They will not be putting an Article in for the Police Chief’s contract seeing as the BOS will be hiring a new chief in the fall and they do not know the qualifications the applicant might have.  

ASSESSMENT CENTER 
Seelig will be opening the bid for the Assessment Center on July 26th then have the BOS review them pick a couple and then interview the firms.  

Moved by Garron and seconded by Millias, the Board voted as follows to come out of Executive Session at 8:55 p.m.:
	Kim R. Roy
	-
	Yes

	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Thomas Millias
	-
	Yes


---------------------------------------------------

Thomas Millias
Clerk

/pjm
